 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

December 11, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 11/7/18 special meeting minutes and the 11/13/18 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Gayle and seconded by Judy.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in November 2018.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
Dec Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
Dec Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
Dec Clerk 
FIA Card Services



        17.80
Mayor Copies
FIA Card Services



      104.21
Maintenance Materials

FIA Card Services



        85.92
Website Renewal

Village of Bolivar




      825.00
Police Patrol October
Village of Bolivar




      468.75
Police Patrol November

Speedway 




        15.32
Fuel Village Truck
Ohio Municipal League



      235.00
2019 Membership Dues
Ohio Municipal Clerk Association


        55.00
2019 Membership Dues

Douglas Frautschy



      400.00
4th Quarter Solicitor

IRS





      661.80
2018 Medicare, SS, Fed Tax

State of Ohio




          8.64
State Income Taxes 4th Qtr

Hauter Landscaping



      250.00
Grave Opening

Harold Raines




      200.00
Grave Opening

Doug Jackson




      140.00
Traffic Litigation

Auditor of State




      255.00
1st Quarter UAN fees

Tri County Tree




   3,500.00
Village Tree Removal

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for December was made by Joe and seconded by David.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
None.
Fiscal:

Patty and Doug are working on the credit card policy.  Patty is also working on year end.
Street Committee: 
David has finished the repair on the salt spreader and said it is working good.   
AEP completed the transition from mercury to sodium bulbs on all the Village street lights.  

Council discussed whether to remove the speed monitors for the winter months.  David has concern with ODOT snow plows throwing rocks which could possibly break the covers.  Kevin stated he would like to see them remain up all winter because of the overwhelming response slowing the traffic.   Judy and Gayle also voiced that they would like to see them remain in place for the winter months.   

Patty received a quote of $80.00 per year to add the monitors to the insurance policy.  Judy and Kevin agreed the Village should add them to the Village insurance and leave them up all winter.  Joe agreed this is reasonable.  Scott agreed if they are to remain in place, the Village will need to insure them.  Motion made to leave monitors in place during winter months and add them to the Village insurance.  All were in favor.
Safety Committee:
Scott received a letter from Columbia Gas stating rates would increase an average of .67 cents per month on a residential account.  The increase is for replacement of old lines and pipe stems.
Scott briefed the tree work contracted with Tri-State Tree Services is complete.   He said all safety concerns on Michael Lane and 4th street have been alleviated and motorists have clear view.  

Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
The revision to the Zoning Ordinance is complete and can now go to a Public Hearing.   Scott briefed council on the final revision notes.  Kevin asked that the verbal notice from the Zoning Inspector be stricken and that all notices must be in the form of a written document.   Kevin said this will keep the personalization out of the matter as it should be.  Council discussed and agreed there should not be any verbal notices given by the Zoning Inspector. 
Scott went over the process of issuing a zoning violation and said the process works well.  

Judy asked whether goats are legal in the Village.  Scott answered stating that where the goats are is zoned agricultural and that they are legal.

Public Hearing set for February 12th at Town Hall, 6PM just prior to the regular council meeting.

The HPC will hold their next meeting January 10th.  
Cemetery Board:

None.
Solicitor Report: 
Doug is working on the required credit card policy for House Bill 312.  Patty and Scott are reviewing the draft.  

Doug spoke with Doug Jackson asking if he had any experience enforcing noise ordinances.  Doug Jackson had not but suggested adding specific prohibitions to the Zoning Ordinance.  

Doug explained again the difficulty in measuring decibels to enforce a noise ordinance.  He suggested council speak with the Bolivar PD to see what they have in place to enforce noise nuisances. 

Mayor’s Notes:
Scott prepared a handout for comparison of the waste contracts proposed by Kimble and Kenstar.   Council discussed the differences in insurances policies, staffing issues, the Kimble foundation donations, and costs.  
Gayle said she would like to get this to a vote.  She made a motion to award the contract to the lowest bidder, Kenstar, for a period of two years beginning January 1, 2019.  The motion was seconded by Judy.  Roll Call:  All yes except David who voted no.  

Patrick Eddy presented council with a one-year contract for EMS services from the Bolivar VFD.  He said nothing has changed from the previous contract except that the term will now be one-year.  Patrick said all contract currently are for a period of one year due to staffing changes because of funding issues.  

Patrick explained the funding losses of the department.  He said they are transitioning to hard billing and beginning to send accounts to collections.   

Patrick said the Village of Zoar, beginning January 1, 2019 will be billed $250.00 for each non-EMS related calls.  He said the only exception to this is a confirmed structural fire as dispatched by the Tuscarawas County 911 Center.  Scott will talk with OHC to see if anything can be done about the number of false alarms in the historic buildings.  
There was a discussion about the set up with the Tuscarawas County 911 call center to automatically call Bolivar as well as Zoar on all calls.  Charlie Meiser stated he must call Bolivar on all calls as it is in the current Fire Contract with the Village.  

Charlie and Chuck Meiser asked if the same reporting requirements in the ZVFD contract were also expected from Bolivar for the EMS contract.  Scott said the Bolivar VFD comes to the January regular council meeting with a comprehensive yearly report and because of this it has never been necessary to put the requirements in the EMS contract.  Charlie specifically asked about the requirement of submitting a copy of the IRS 990 form.  

Kevin talked about Christmas in Zoar.  He said the signs were put up too early and were knocked down.  He asked who is responsible and was told to call the Zoar Store and they would get them back up.
Kevin said he does not feel enough is being done to bring more tourists to the Village.  He said he understood the Dog Fest and the Bad Dash were not producing enough income but felt something else besides cancelling these could have been done.  He said he feels some of the current programs have gone stale and new ones need to be implemented.  Kevin will brainstorm ideas and bring a list to council at the January meeting.  

Joe introduced a proposal to recognize the people who came to Zoar in the 1970’s and started the movement to restore the Village to what it is today.  He presented a list of individuals active in restoring Zoar and said he will work on a Resolution that will be permanently displayed at the Zoar Store and the Museum.  The Resolution will honor them for their work to preserve the history of Zoar by restoring the past for the benefit of future generations. All were in favor of Joe continuing the Resolution.  
Ordinance 2018-11:  Zoning Ordinance revision 4th Reading.  

Ordinance 2018-13:  Ordinance to rescind a property as a local historic landmark.  2nd Reading.
Ordinance 2018-17:  Village EMS Contract/One year.  Motion to suspend rules and regulations made by Joe and seconded by Kevin.  Roll Call: All yes.  Motion to pass as an emergency for the safety and welfare of Village residents made by Joe and seconded by Kevin. Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed. 
Ordinance 2018-19:  Credit Card policy.  1st reading title only.
Meeting adjourned by Kevin and Joe.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
